
               February 2018 
Dear Fellow Laborers in the Gospel, 

 We praise the Lord that we have been able to begin some new outreaches here 
in St. John’s. Christy started a Moms and tots playgroup that is held at the church. This 
is a time once a week when mothers can bring their young children to play while they 
fellowship with other moms. It has been slow in starting, but it has great potential for 
building relationships with young families in our community here. 
  
 Christy also coordinated a teen girls sleepover a couple weeks ago. She and 
some teachers from the school had a good time of fellowship with the teens. Please 
pray for the young people that we work with here. It has been a blessing to see God 
working in their lives, but there are several that are unsaved who come every week. 
Please pray that we would be able to impact their lives with the Gospel and that we 
would see them come to Christ. 

 We recently began a weekly Bible study on the campus of Memorial 
University. God answered prayer by granting us favor with those from whom we 
needed permission. We began with six young people attending the first Bible study. 
Several of them already attend our church, but it was a blessing to see several visitors. 
One is an international student from Eastern Africa. He came just because he saw our 
poster in the hallways of the campus. He is not sure about his relationship with God, 
but he readily admitted that he is searching for answers. Please pray for the salvation of 
this young man, Cuthbert. 

 I have had the privilege of starting to disciple a young couple recently. They are 
from a Catholic background, but as they read through their Bibles last summer, they 
realized that salvation was not through works. They trusted Christ by faith alone for 
salvation. They had never visited a Gospel-preaching church, and no one had ever 
witnessed to them. The Holy Spirit worked in their hearts through the power of God’s 
Word, and they trusted Christ! Please pray for Patrick and Halle as we try to help them 
grow and disciple them. 

 Last week, Christy was able to take Ezra and surprise her parents and sister in 
Virginia with a short visit. She was able to attend a ladies banquet and sing in one of 
the services. We thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support for us as we 
work here in Canada. We ask that you would pray for these outreaches. Our desire is to 
see souls saved and added to the church. Please continue to pray to that end. God bless! 

For the Gospel and His glory, 
Nate, Christy, Vera, Emma, and Ezra Minion
“To preach the Gospel in the Regions Beyond” 
2 Corinthians 10:16


